Minutes

Block 27 Lake Lot Owners Board of Directors Meeting

August 18, 2009

President Kessler called the meeting to order at 6:35PM.
Directors present:  Steve Kessler, Bob Sudduth, Mick Buscher, Tom O’Hara, and Laird Lauber.

The first order of business was to discuss options concerning rehabilitation of the well that supplies water to the lake.  As discussed at the Annual Association Meeting on July 26, 2009, the well is discharging air.  According to Rene Nelson, Urban Utilities, the most likely cause is a plugged inlet screen at the bottom of the well.  A single bid for repair of $6450 has been received from Layne-Western.  It was unanimously agreed by the Board that an additional bid would be sought.  Mr. Kessler will solicit the bid(s).  There was also discussion concerning the use of SID well #2, especially during downtime for repair of the Association well.  The SID Board will be approached on this subject.
The Association Board, through member Annette Wiles, has been approached by a company called Tetra Tech concerning water quality and algae in the lake.  The Board set up a meeting with them for 6PM on August 24, 2009, to hear their recommendations.
The Board was notified through a SID Board member that plant growth adjacent to Treasure Island Road, south of the Association access road must be cleared back 14 feet to enable visibility of approaching trains at the crossing.  Inspection of the growth found it to be Poison Sumac.  Mr. Sudduth will contact several tree removal firms for an estimate for removal.  In addition, separate bids will be solicited for pruning of trees hindering operation of the eastern most windmill, and also for removal of scrub trees encroaching on the evergreens along the south side of the access road.
It was suggested by Mr. Sudduth that Board members tour the lake to note erosion or excessive weed growth problems.  All Board members agreed this was necessary to document and to propose corrective actions in order to enhance the shoreline and water quality.  Association members will be notified for corrective action if problems are observed on other than Association easements.
Mr. O’Hara presented the treasurer’s report.  As of August 3, 2009, there was a balance of $12,507.67.

Mr. O’Hara will prepare the required written notice of Annual Assessment to be mailed to all members by September 1, 2009.  Due date for payment of the Annual Assessment will be October 1, 2009, in the amount of $300 as agreed to in the July 26, 2009, Annual Association Member’s meeting.
With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:45PM.

Stephen J. Kessler,

President, LLOA Board of Directors

